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Hello Burdge Families,


It is hard to contain my excitement at the advent of warmer, springtime weather, especially after visiting the “Sunshine State” during our Spring Break just a short while ago.   I was particularly reminded of just how much I love warm weather while hanging out on Pensacola Beach with my kids during the break.  As I laid out baking and basking in the sunlight, drinking in the delicious sensation of WARMTH, I checked my weather app and noticed that it was cold and snowy back in good old Wisconsin.   Although I lamented along with you all who were stuck here in the middle of it, I secretly rejoiced at my good fortune.  I say let’s bring Floridian weather to Beloit ASAP!!!  


On that note, remember as it heats up to continue monitoring your student’s clothing choices.   Lighter jackets and sweaters on cooler days and with some of the random weather and massive variation in Wisconsin springtime weather, who knows, there could be more snow or freezing temperatures on the horizon…remember to dress in winter jackets when and if appropriate.   Finally, remember our district dress code for the truly warmer days ahead.   The biggies to remember are:

1. NO TANK TOPS FOR EITHER BOYS OR GIRLS.

2. NO FLIP FLOPS OR SANDALS WITHOUT MATERIAL OR STRAPS COVERING THE HEEL

3. SHORTS MUST EXTEND PAST HANGING HANDS


Students who do not follow these guidelines will be asked to call home for a change of clothes.

Have a great spring and as the finish line to the 2013-2014 school year is now in sight, keep your eyes on the prize…a truly successful school year that includes a sprint to the end.  Teachers are working as hard as ever to prepare and teach great lessons and students will be pushed academically and behaviorally right to the last day of school.

Cheers,

Mr. Vrydaghs
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NO SCHOOL
FRIDAY, MAY 16TH 
GRADE FOUR PRODUCTION


The Production for fourth grade, It’s All About Music!, will be on Monday, May 5th  at 1:30 and 6:00 PM.   Come and support our students.

MEET OUR NEW STAFF MEMBER – 

MR. PEREZ, ELL


I was born and raised in Beloit, WI. Growing up I attended Hackett Elementary, McNeel Middle School, and Beloit Memorial. After high school I attended Dominican University in River Forest, IL for three years where I switched majors from civil engineering to political science. 


I enjoy playing all sorts of sports in my free time but mainly play soccer. My hobbies include collecting coins, reading, and playing the guitar. 

BURDGE CLOSING CELEBRATION


As most of you are aware, Burdge will be closing at the end of this school year.  All of our students will be attending either Cunningham or McNeel Intermediate School in the fall.  We are in the process of planning a celebration on Sunday, June 8th from 1 to 4 PM with the program beginning at 2 PM in the gym.  Please mark this on your calendar and plan to attend.  If you know of any former Burdge students, please inform them of this celebration.

ALL SCHOOL PICNIC


Our end of the year school picnic will be held on Wednesday, June 4th during our regular lunch time—11:15-12:00.  We hope for a nice sunny day so we can have this on our front lawn as done previously.
LAST DAY OF SCHOOL   


Students last day for attending school is Thursday, June 12th.
FIELD TRIPS
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Several of our classes will be taking educational field trips in May and June.  Please dress your child appropriately for any possible change in the weather.


Be sure that the permission slip has been filled out and returned to the teacher before the trip.  Students will not be allowed to participate if a permission slip has not been received by the teacher.
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Once again we are asking parents to pay school fees if you have not already done so.  If you do not pay these fees, they will follow your student from school to school and could have an impact on graduation procedures.  Stop in the office to take care of this.

TRACK MEET
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Our fourth and fifth grade students will be competing against Morgan School for the track meet on Tuesday, May 20th  at Beloit Memorial High School at 11:45 AM.
SUPERINTENDENT'S ROUNDTABLE 
The last Superintendent's Family Roundtable will meet on Monday, May 19th   at Kolak Education Center from 6:00 p.m.-7:30 p.m.  Parents are encouraged to attend.
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PERFECT ATTENDANCE


The following students had perfect attendance (no absences or tardies) for the third quarter:  Gabrielle Bannister, Sebastian Barrows, Mason Bown, Trever Clark, Prasia Jackson, Hannah Loerke, Erick Lopez, Nancy Villalba, Devin Hessler, Alex Hoey, Brayden Polzin, Jeshua Fraley-Markley, Maggie Henthorn, Leighanne Humphreys, Cheryenne Kepler, Kaelan Kroening, Edwin Mora, Karla Renteria, Alyssa Rivera, Rhiannon Sallet, Bre’nazjah Davis, Jayden Holby, Sapphire Moore, Shawna Potter, Skylar Quackenbush, Antione Smith, Alan Lopez, Marieli Perez, Abby Torres, Jessica Casique, Natasha Medina, Jennifer Mendoza-Bonilla, Hector Olmos, Isabel Saucedo, Dulce Torres-Villalba, Leslie Cervantes-Paniagua, Katherine Cobos, Tessa Dungan, Jesus Hernandez-Cortez, Mariely Macedo, Ryan Mechanic, Diana Sanchez-Berrios, Austin Thompson, Lilly Trewyn, Alexandria Waters, Chaya Ames, Nicholas Gotwals, Jaylynn Lynch, Roman Mireles, Sierra Sandmire, Tyler Woodruff, Yasir Adama, Angelica Monat, Kassidy Thomas, Auston Wells, Jakob Williams, Jayla Relerford, Essynce Washington
Students receiving the Burdge Badger award for the third quarter were:  Teonna Beasley, Auston Wells, Jaelyn Starks, Trever Clark, Jada Powell, Arleth Dominguez, Devin Hessler, Angel Mundy, Skylar Quackenbush, Katura Bell, Alan Lopez, Tessa Dungan, Gilberto Rodriguez, Jessica Casique, Joshua Rodriguez, Roman Mireles, Sierra Sandmire, Edwin Mora, Alyssa Rivera


FOURTH GRADE
MRS. MICHELS

Students need to continue to read for 120 minutes per week.  We will finish the year off in math with more multiplication and division practice and line graphs.  

Our last unit in science will be weather and climate. In Social Studies, we will study the Midwest states and focus on Wisconsin.  The students will continue to write a literary essay and we will end the year with writing poetry 


READ, READ, READ this summer and be safe!

MRS. MURRY

In May, we are busy, busy, busy!  In addition to our everyday work, we have our musical and our track meet.  We will also be taking a field trip to the Discovery Museum in Milwaukee in June.  


Since this is the final newsletter of the school year, I would like to take this opportunity to thank the parents for being supportive this year.  It is because of your help that we have had a successful year!  You kept your child on track with their reading goal.  You were there if your child had a question about their homework.  These are only a few of the many wonderful things you have helped with this year. Your dedication to education is appreciated!  

Hopefully over the summer months, families will have fun and relax, but please take time to keep reading and math skills sharp so your child is ready to go for 5th grade. 

MRS. PRADO

Students should be reading 30 minutes each night and practicing their facts.  We have many students who need the practice and can use First in Math to do this, flashcards, or any math app.  Students are finding it is necessary to know their multiplication and division facts for math class where we are estimating double digit multiplication problems and then finding the exact answer.  

In Science we will be studying animals and classifying them.  

The regions will be finished with Social Studies and then move on to Wisconsin history.  We are using our ipads more and more and finding them to be an effective tool.  

On June 5th  we will have a field trip to Discovery World in Milwaukee.  

Thank you for all that you do with your student and keep them reading and practicing math over the summer.  I have enjoyed teaching your child this year and look forward to seeing him or her in the future.  Have a safe and fun summer.
MRS. SWEENEY

Mrs. Sweeney's fourth graders are excited to pick an animal from Heifer after our fundraiser.  What a wonderful gift we can give someone in need.  The whole school was very generous in donating to the cause.  

Our hibernating toad, Fred, is still alive.  He is not quite ready to stay out of hibernation but he's hanging in there waiting for that warm day that he can return to the fields.  

Many of our students are working on a higher level project in math.  We're creating our own carnivals!  Also, we are working well with multiplication word problems.  We've gone from 47 Zombies with 26 arms each to 54 friends each bringing 34 presents to a party!  

In writing, we're focused on a story about a girl in a marble competition.  Everyone is learning how to reflect on and interpret what they read with Close reading.  

We only have a few more weeks of school.  I'd like to say Thank you to all the parents that faithfully sign their child's planner and At Home reading slips.  Also, thank you for volunteering for fieldtrips and treats for the class.  You're a wonderful group of parents to work with!  Happy Spring

MR. WARDEN


Thank you to all the supportive parents!! 


Nearly time for our final MAPs tests. Odyssey has a school purchased on-line math and reading program that your child uses at school.  However, computer time is sometimes limited due to field trips, assemblies etc.  So, as a reminder, your child can access this program from home or library as well.  Please encourage them to take advantage of this learning tool.  Work with them; it can be fun.


Reading- We are trying several new guided reading techniques and books to increase our reading comprehension.  Don’t forget to ask your child what they read about each night and how they feel about what they have read.


Math- We will be spending time looking at multiplication and division.  This may be a review for many.  Then we will look at Numbers in space and changes over time.


Social Studies- We are starting the Midwest Region and then will focus more on Wisconsin.  Please share any information/stories you may have about this regions past with your child.   


Science- We will do a short segment on Magnets and Electricity then start the Weather and Climate Unit. What’s the difference between weather and climate? What causes weather?  How can we predict weather? Why and where do certain types of storms occur?  These are some of the questions we hope to discover in our last science unit.

FIFTH GRADE

MS. BROWN


Spring is finally here!  That means field trips to Macktown and the Welty Center, the annual district track meet, end of year celebrations, and lots more still to learn before the children move on to their next grade.  


There are so many things each student needs to be really good at as they go into sixth grade.  Please keep your child reading chapter books that push him/her to think and get deep into good stories.  Make the public library a weekly family activity this summer.  Also, keep his/her math facts sharp through the summer.  Take advantage of the internet and the many free fun math games that are available to keep those multiplication and division skills sharp.  Remember First in Math accounts are usable through most of the summer.   Long division and multi-digit multiplication needs to be practiced throughout the summer because the sixth grade teachers expect the students to know how to do both of these types of calculations.


Every family needs to start planning now as to how to help your child keep sharp over the summer.  Your child has worked very hard to learn these math skills.  If they do not practice a couple of problems each day over the summer they will be behind before they even start sixth grade.  Reading skills can get rusty too.  Set aside 30 minutes each day where the TV, phones, electronic games, and any other distractions are turned off in the whole house.  Start your own family DEAR (Drop Everything and Read) time.  


I promise you that if you, as the parent, set up and stick to a schedule of math and reading practice throughout the summer your child will not only be ready for sixth grade he/she will be ahead of the class.  Think of it.  For just 30-40 minutes a day you’re not only keeping your child’s skills sharp, you are investing in the ultimate success of his/her future
MR. FRAIN
We are working on multiplying 3 numbers times 3 numbers in math class. We are reviewing division and just starting estimation. The student’s multiplication skills are improving greatly. They are spending time on their ipads playing first in math.

In Language Arts class we have been working on grammar, including a review of nouns, verbs and adjectives.  

Social Studies class will be covering the Revolutionary War and what led up to it.  The students made a replica of the revolutionary war using props they made themselves. They all turned out great. We will finish the year learning about the constitution.
MRS. HART

Happy May everyone! Lots of activities coming up this month that you need to know about. First, we have been working on projects to learn more about Mexico. We will have a culminating celebration for Cinco de Mayo. Students have done a fantastic job!

Track meet is coming up soon, so kids could be getting ready for those activities and building stamina, just by walking, running, riding bikes, jumping rope, shooting baskets, throwing baseballs/footballs/, etc. 

Spring MAPS testing is scheduled this month. We have been working hard preparing for both the reading and math areas. This Spring test is more challenging than the last two, so hopefully, kids will try their best and increase their scores. They could use lots of encouragement!

We will also be going to the Welty Center this month and investigate the grasses and prairie environments, as well as the creek. Be looking for information and permission slips coming home.

Our time is quickly coming to an end. I am proud of the maturity and growth I am seeing in this group as a whole. They are certainly looking ready for 6th grade and Intermediate School! Bravo!
MS. NOLAN


Hello families!  With school seeming to race by, I am excited to be able to get outside more with our students to have some out of classroom learning experiences.  

May has the track meet and our trip to the Welty Center to investigate different aspects of our environment.  Both trips are free and will be very exciting for the students, if you would like to come you are welcome to just make sure you are approved by the district as a chaperone. 

 Our students have also been working to make sure our school is even more inclusive which will help as we become middle school students.  I hope you all had a wonderful April and are looking forward to our last full month of school! 
MRS. STRAUB

Exploring Ecosystems has been a great learning experience! Our fieldtrip to the Welty Environmental Center was awesome!!!  While at the Welty Environmental Center we studied three different ecosystems: the pond, the forest, and the grasslands.  We did actual field studies of the plant and animal populations living in these ecosystems. We even put on tall boots called waders so we could go into the pond to test the water conditions for acidity, cloudiness, and oxygen content! 

We would like to thank our friends from the Beloit Memorial High School Biology Dept. for their help on this fieldtrip. These amazing Biology students helped us safely perform all the laboratory tests while at the Welty Environmental Center. These great mentors showed us how to use new equipment, record laboratory data, and do math calculations.  We learned a lot about ecosystems, but we also made some new friends!!!

Watch the 5th Grade hallway for our Ecosystem projects! These projects will feature an ecosystem and all the organisms in that ecosystem.  There will be Rainforests, Ponds, Oceans, even Desert Ecosystems! The ecosystem project will show the relationships of plants and animals in that environment. We are also developing a power-point in Media class to explain animals in the ecosystem. Exploring ecosystems is a great learning experience!

Thank you for your continued support with signing agenda books, returning permission slips and chaperoning on fieldtrips. We appreciate you!

LMC NEWS – MRS. DENCKER & MRS. BLACK

National Library Week was during our Spring Break.  We are thankful for all of the materials that are available to us for school and pleasure reading.  We are also very luck to have a wonderful Beloit Public Library --- check them out sometime!  They offer special programs for youth, tweens and teens --even adults.  They will be offering a special summer reading program. They will be visiting Burdge and explaining the details.

Our 4th grade students have completed their power points and are sharing their finished projects on important or notable African Americans.  Our 5th grade students are gathering their information on a chosen ecosystem and an animal or insect that lives there.  They will be creating their power points and also sharing with classmates.
ART NEWS

MRS. CONDON AND MRS. PAYNE-WEAVER

After a much needed Easter break, we are ready to get back-at-it.  Going to look at Pablo Picasso in 4th grade and Georgia O'Keefe in 5th grade. Also Egyptian art, more color theory, and the rest of the clay unit.  The year is going quickly...right? But still LOTS of learning to do. Peace as always,

MUSIC NEWS

MRS. GARTLAND & MS. KOENITZER

Our 4th Grade music students are putting the finishing touches on their Spring Sing, It's All About Music!  Performances will be Monday, 
May 5th at 1:30 pm and 6:00 pm  in the Burdge Gym.  Students are required to be at both performances and will need to be in their classrooms by 5:45 that night.

Our 5th grade students are working on their keyboard unit.  They are working on reading notes and rhythms, all while playing an instrument. 

Student Council News


The Student Council and Mrs. Sweeney’s fourth grade class collected $373.14 in seven days for Heifer International  and Caritas in Beloit—two organizations which help feed people. Thank you to all the parents, students and staff who donated money during the school-wide Penny War.  The classes with the largest donations were Mrs. Prado’s fourth grade class and Mrs. Straub’s fifth grade class.


Thank you to everyone who donated box tops this year.  We raised $250.00.  The money was used for student activities and the Student Council will donate money for the Burdge Open House celebration at the end of the year.

MRS. MANGHERA – SCHOOL PSYCHOLOGIST

FAIRNESS IS MAY’S THEME
What does it mean to be fair?

People who are fair are respectful, open minded and unselfish.  They give others the same opportunities or chances that they have.  They share, take turns, and cooperate with peers.  People who are fair follow the same rules everyone else follows.  They always consider the feelings and ideas of other people and think about how their own actions and words affect others.    

Fairness is . . . . 

*Keeping an open mind and respecting others’ values, beliefs and opinions 

*Appreciating other points of view and different perspectives

*Solving problems in ways that benefits everyone, not just ourselves

*Recognizing everyone’s uniqueness and value in our diverse society

*Benefiting from diversity by learning about others’ customs and ways

*Standing up and speaking out for someone who is not being treated fairly 

*Respecting others who are different than we are 

*Working for justice

